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Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a first week we have all had!  

As you will be aware, schools are closed to most children until at least half term in February 2021. The government will decide 

whether schools can reopen for the second half of the spring term. As soon as I know about this then I will let you know. I think 
you all know that I and the staff would much prefer for our school to be safe and for all adults and children to return to something 

like normal school life. In the meantime we soldier on with windows and doors open for ventilation: it’s freezing in school! 

Children with an Education Health Care Plan are expected to attend school each day. If you wish to keep your child at home then 
you must ensure your child is engaging with the online learning and the zoom calls.  

There are also a number of other officially “vulnerable” children who are expected to be in school—Grant will have contacted you 

if you are one of these.  

Children of Critical Workers 

I have written to you separately about this. The number of places is governed by our risk assessment and child/staff ratios.  

In School Provision 

We are offering an EYFS Bubble with Acorns and Oak classes. All other classes are being kept separate in order to minimise the 

spread of the more infectious strain of the virus. Where necessary (due to staff isolating or ill) we may have to combine Bubbles. 
Lunch and playtimes are staggered and we are not currently offering Breakfast or Activity Clubs.  

Chromebooks 

We have a number of these laptop devices in school. Call the office or email if your child/ren need one. We can loan one to you 
(we will need it back when school reopens). No child needs to be struggling with mobile phones. All children need to be joining 

Zoom calls with their teachers and assemblies daily. Please email admin@kentishtown.camden.sch.uk if you need a device. We 
will be prioritising children who are not able to come in to school currently.  

Children who are Entitled to Free School Meals 

We are looking at a way to get vouchers to you. There is no national scheme at present and most families did not want hampers 
last time school was closed. We will be in touch next week. Children in school will obviously have access to the hot meals offer 

from Nikki, our cook.  

Feedback 

Please feel free to offer us feedback on our offer. Please remember that staff are working incredibly hard, in the midst of a pan-

demic. If there is something that is working well then please let us know and if there is something that could be improved further 
then please also let us know. Feedback to: admin@kentishtown.camden.sch.uk. We will not respond to all comments but we will 

consider them.  

Wishing you all a restful weekend. Please take care of yourselves and your families. 

 
Best wishes, 
 
James Humphries - Headteacher 

 
 
 
 
 








